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grouper will consist of a series of 
webinars. See SUPPLEMENTARY 
INFORMATION. 

DATES: A SEDAR 36 pre-data deadline 
webinar will be held on Monday, June 
3, 2013 from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. 
Additional assessment webinars will be 
held from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. on the 
following dates: July 12, 2013; July 26, 
2013; August 23, 2013 (optional); 
September 4, 2013; and September 27, 
2013 (optional). Optional webinar dates 
will be used as required by the 
Assessment Panel during the assessment 
process. 
ADDRESSES: 

Meeting address: The meetings will be 
held via webinar. The webinar is open 
to members of the public. Those 
interested in participating should 
contact Julia Byrd at SEDAR (see FOR 
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT) to 
request an invitation providing webinar 
access information. Please request 
webinar invitations at least 24 hours in 
advance of each webinar. 

SEDAR address: 4055 Faber Place 
Drive, Suite 201, N. Charleston, SC 
29405. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Julia 
Byrd, SEDAR Coordinator; telephone: 
(843) 571–4366; email: 
julia.byrd@safmc.net. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Gulf 
of Mexico, South Atlantic, and 
Caribbean Fishery Management 
Councils, in conjunction with NOAA 
Fisheries and the Atlantic and Gulf 
States Marine Fisheries Commissions, 
have implemented the Southeast Data, 
Assessment and Review (SEDAR) 
process, a multi-step method for 
determining the status of fish stocks in 
the Southeast Region. The product of 
the SEDAR webinar series is a report 
which compiles and evaluates potential 
datasets and recommends which 
datasets are appropriate for assessment 
analyses, describes the fisheries, 
evaluates the status of the stock, 
estimates biological benchmarks, 
projects future population conditions, 
and recommends research and 
monitoring needs. Participants for 
SEDAR Workshops are appointed by the 
Gulf of Mexico, South Atlantic, and 
Caribbean Fishery Management 
Councils and NOAA Fisheries Southeast 
Regional Office, Highly Migratory 
Species Management Division, and 
Southeast Fisheries Science Center. 
Participants include: Data collectors and 
database managers; stock assessment 
scientists, biologists, and researchers; 
constituency representatives including 
fishermen, environmentalists, and non- 
governmental organizations (NGOs); 

international experts; and staff of 
Councils, Commissions, and state and 
federal agencies. 

The items of discussion in the SEDAR 
36 Assessment webinar series are as 
follows: 

1. Participants will evaluate and 
recommend datasets appropriate for 
assessment analysis, employ assessment 
models to evaluate stock status, estimate 
population benchmarks and 
management criteria, and project future 
conditions. 

2. Participants will recommend the 
most appropriate methods and 
configurations for determining stock 
status and estimating population 
parameters. 

Although non-emergency issues not 
contained in this agenda may come 
before this group for discussion, those 
issues may not be the subject of formal 
action during this meeting. Action will 
be restricted to those issues specifically 
identified in this notice and any issues 
arising after publication of this notice 
that require emergency action under 
section 305(c) of the Magnuson-Stevens 
Fishery Conservation and Management 
Act, provided the public has been 
notified of the intent to take final action 
to address the emergency. 

Special Accommodations 

These meetings are physically 
accessible to people with disabilities. 
Requests for sign language 
interpretation or other auxiliary aids 
should be directed to the Council office 
(see ADDRESSES) at least 10 business 
days prior to the meeting. 

Note: The times and sequence specified in 
this agenda are subject to change. 

Dated: May 8, 2013. 
Tracey L. Thompson, 
Acting Deputy Director, Office of Sustainable 
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2013–11266 Filed 5–10–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–22–P 

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY 
COMMISSION 

[Docket No. CPSC–2013–0005] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission for Office of 
Management and Budget Review; 
Comment Request; Registration Card 
Effectiveness Survey 

AGENCY: Consumer Product Safety 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Consumer Product Safety 
Commission (CPSC or Commission) is 

announcing that a proposed collection 
of information regarding a survey on the 
effectiveness of product registration 
cards in facilitating product recalls has 
been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Fax or email written comments 
on the collection of information by June 
12, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments should 
be faxed to the Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, OMB, Attn: CPSC 
Desk Officer, FAX: 202–395–6974, or 
emailed to: 
oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. All 
comments should be identified by 
Docket No. CPSC–2013–0005. In 
addition, written comments also should 
be submitted at: http:// 
www.regulations.gov, under Docket No. 
CPSC–2013–0005, or by mail/hand 
delivery/courier (for paper, disk, or CD– 
ROM submissions), preferably in five 
copies, to: Office of the Secretary, U.S. 
Consumer Product Safety Commission, 
Room 820, 4330 East West Highway, 
Bethesda, MD 20814; telephone (301) 
504–7923. For access to the docket to 
read background documents or 
comments received, go to http:// 
www.regulations.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Robert H. Squibb, Consumer Product 
Safety Commission, 4330 East West 
Highway, Bethesda, MD 20814; (301) 
504–7815, or by email to: 
rsquibb@cpsc.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On 
February 4, 2013, the Commission 
provided an opportunity for public 
comment on a proposed collection of 
information on the effectiveness of 
product registration cards in facilitating 
product recalls (78 FR 7761). No 
comments were received. In compliance 
with 44 U.S.C. 3507, the CPSC has 
submitted the following proposed 
collection of information to the OMB for 
review and clearance: Registration Card 
Effectiveness Survey. The Danny Keysar 
Child Product Safety Notification Act, 
Section 104 of the Consumer Product 
Safety Improvement Act of 2008 
(CPSIA), requires durable infant or 
toddler product manufacturers to 
provide product registration cards with 
each product sold. The Commission 
established product registration card 
requirements for consumer registration 
of durable infant or toddler products 
under 16 CFR part 1130. Section 
104(d)(4) also requires the Commission 
to prepare a report of the effectiveness 
of product registration cards in 
facilitating product recalls, which is to 
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be presented to the appropriate 
congressional committees. 15 U.S.C. 
2056a(d)(4). 

To prepare the report to Congress, 
CPSC staff will conduct a survey that 
will be sent out to infant or toddler 
product manufacturers who have 
conducted recalls since June 28, 2010, 
the date when the final rule concerning 
product registration cards went into 
effect. The survey seeks information 
about the recall, how many consumers 
registered their products, and how many 
consumers the firm attempted to contact 
about the recall. A copy of the draft 
survey may be viewed on: http:// 
www.regulations.gov under Docket No. 
CPSC–2013–0005, Supporting and 
Related Material. The report will 
aggregate the information received from 
the manufacturers to assess the 
effectiveness of product registration 
cards in facilitating product recalls. 

The average estimated time required 
for each manufacturer to complete the 
survey is 1 hour. The survey will be 
distributed to a maximum of 50 
manufacturers, creating a maximum 
estimated burden across manufacturers 
of 50 hours. CPSC staff estimates that 
the hourly compensation for the time 
required to complete the survey is 
$27.55 (U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics, 
‘‘Employer Costs for Employee 
Compensation,’’ March 2012, Table 9, 
total compensation for all sales and 
office workers in goods-producing 
private industries: http://www.bls.gov/ 
ncs/). Therefore, the estimated total 
combined annual cost for all surveyed 
manufacturers associated with the 
proposed requirements is $1,377.50 
($27.55 per hour × 50 hours = 
$1,377.50). The estimated cost of the 
information collection to the federal 
government is approximately $2,068, 
which includes 25 CPSC staff hours to 
examine and evaluate the information. 

Dated: May 8, 2013. 
Todd A. Stevenson, 
Secretary, Consumer Product Safety 
Commission . 
[FR Doc. 2013–11236 Filed 5–10–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6355–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Office of the Secretary 

Defense Legal Policy Board; Notice of 
Federal Advisory Committee Meeting 

AGENCY: Department of Defense. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act of 
1972 (5 U.S.C., Appendix, as amended), 

the Government in the Sunshine Act of 
1976 (5 U.S.C. 552b, as amended), and 
41 CFR 102–3.150, the Department of 
Defense (DoD) announces the following 
federal advisory committee meeting of 
the Defense Legal Policy Board 
(hereafter referred to as ‘‘the Board’’). 
ADDRESSES: Holiday Inn Ballston, 4610 
N. Fairfax Drive, Arlington, Virginia 
22203. 

DATES: The meeting will be held on May 
30, 2013. The Public Session will begin 
at 9:00 a.m. and end at 4:30 p.m. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
David Gruber, Staff Director, Defense 
Legal Policy Board, PO Box 3656, 
Arlington, VA 22203. Email: Staff
DirectorDefenseLegalPolicyBoard@osd.
mil. Phone: (703) 696–5449. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Purpose of the Meeting: At this 
meeting the Board will consider the 
report of the Subcommittee tasked by 
the Secretary of Defense, in his 
memorandum of July 30, 2012, to 
review certain military justice cases in 
combat zones. The Board is interested in 
written and oral comments from the 
public, including non-governmental 
organizations, relevant to this tasking. 
The mission of the Board is to advise 
the Secretary of Defense on legal and 
related legal policy matters within DoD, 
the achievement of DoD policy goals 
through legislation and regulations, and 
other assigned matters. 

Agenda: Prior to the Public Session, 
the Board will conduct an 
Administrative Session starting at 8:30 
a.m. and ending at 9:00 a.m. to address 
administrative matters. After the Public 
Session, the Board will conduct an 
Administrative Session starting at 4:30 
p.m. and ending at 5:00 p.m. to prepare 
for upcoming meetings. Pursuant to 41 
CFR 102–3.160, the public may not 
attend the Administrative Sessions. 

Agenda 

• Presentation of the Subcommittee’s 
Findings and Recommendations 

• Deliberation on the Board’s Advice 
and Recommendations 

• Receipt of Public Comments. 
Availability of Materials for the 

Meeting: A copy of the agenda for the 
May 30, 2013 meeting and the tasking 
for the Subcommittee may be obtained 
at the meeting or from the Board’s Staff 
Director at StaffDirectorDefenseLegal
PolicyBoard@osd.mil. 

Public’s Accessibility to the Meeting: 
Pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552b and 41 CFR 
102–3.140 through 102–3.165, and the 
availability of space, part of this meeting 
is open to the public. Seating is limited 
and is on a first-come basis. 

Special Accommodations: Individuals 
requiring special accommodations to 
access the public meeting should 
contact the Staff Director at Staff
DirectorDefenseLegalPolicyBoard@osd.
mil at least five (5) business days prior 
to the meeting so that appropriate 
arrangements can be made. 

Procedures for Providing Public 
Comments: Pursuant to 41 CFR 102– 
3.105(j) and 102–3.140, and section 
10(a)(3) of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act of 1972, the public or 
interested organizations may submit 
written comments to the Board about its 
mission and topics pertaining to this 
public session. Written comments must 
be received by the Designated Federal 
Officer at least five (5) business days 
prior to the meeting date so that they 
may be made available to the Board for 
their consideration prior to the meeting. 
Written comments should be submitted 
via email to the address for the 
Designated Federal Officer given in this 
notice in the following formats: Adobe 
Acrobat, WordPerfect, or Microsoft 
Word. Please note that since the Board 
operates under the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as 
amended, all written comments will be 
treated as public documents and will be 
made available for public inspection. If 
members of the public are interested in 
making an oral statement, a written 
statement must be submitted as above 
along with a request to provide an oral 
statement. After reviewing the written 
comments, the Chairperson and the 
Designated Federal Officer will 
determine who of the requesting 
persons will be able to make an oral 
presentation of their issue during the 
open portion of this meeting. 
Determination of who will be making an 
oral presentation is at the sole discretion 
of the Committee Chair and the 
Designated Federal Officer and will 
depend on time available and relevance 
to the Committee’s activities. Five 
minutes will be allotted to persons 
desiring to make an oral presentation. 
Oral presentations by members of the 
public will be permitted between 3:30 
p.m. and 4:30 p.m. in front of the Board. 
The number of oral presentations to be 
made will depend on the number of 
requests received from members of the 
public. 

Committee’s Designated Federal 
Officer: The Board’s Designated Federal 
Officer is Mr. James Schwenk, Defense 
Legal Policy Board, PO Box 3656, 
Arlington, VA 22203. Email: defense
legalpolicyboarddfo@osd.mil. Phone: 
(703) 697–9343. For meeting 
information please contact Mr. David 
Gruber, Defense Legal Policy Board, PO 
Box 3656, Arlington, VA 22203. Email: 
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